
January meeting 


Focus on Transportation

by Peter McNamee


The Mendocino County League of Women Voters will focus on the issue of 
transportation at its next general meeting, Tuesday, January 21, at 6 PM on Zoom. 
Please join Charlene McAllister, Jary Stavely, and Peter McNamee online, as they 
review the League’s Transportation Position, various local transportation studies 
now underway, and how the public can help facilitate the planning and 
implementation of improvements.


The Mendocino Council on Governments (MCOG) is responsible for preparing 
the county master transportation plan, which serves as the general blueprint for 
local and state agency transportation planning. It is starting the process of 
updating the plan, so now is a great time to steer that planning towards beneficial 
public outcomes. And, the League already has a position on transportation (which 
mostly focuses on mass transit), so now is also a good time to review that position 
and update it with the latest information. The County is undertaking a 
transportation planning assessment of Highway 1. MCOG has initiated a study of 
the Noyo Harbor traffic circulation and another separate study on coastal, county-
maintained roads. MTA also does transportation planning for its bus system. And, 
of course, CalTrans has several planning projects underway focusing on the 
Highway 101 corridor’s expansion and maintenance.  In addition, CalTrans is 
doing a lot of work in regard to climate change impacts on both Highway 1 and 
Highway 101, as well as the other state routes in the north coast region.


Please come to this meeting with your own thoughts about our roads and 
transportation systems, so we can have a useful discussion, and a view of our path 
forward towards a better future in getting around. Friends and neighbors are 
welcome at this public event, as well. The meeting proper will begin at 6, but log 
in early with your own refreshments for a social time, as the zoom session will 
open at 5:30.


Help Decide Priorities 

for Education and Advocacy


by Charlene McAllister 


In League lingo, Program refers to the issues 
that we choose for concerted study, education, 
and action at local, state and national levels. 
The Program Planning process is how we 
choose those issues, and is our method of 
deciding which public policy issues we should 
focus on for community education and 
advocacy. Program Planning is fundamental 
to the League's grassroots nature; each 
member has the opportunity to influence the 
selection of issues where the local, state, and 
national Leagues will focus time, talent and 
money. The goal for our meeting on February 18 is to decide on our League’s 
recommendations for Issues for Emphasis—those timely and critical issues on 
which League resources for study, action, and community education will be 
concentrated.


Here’s your opportunity to select issues you’d like the League to prioritize for the 
next two years. Think both short and long term. Where should we engage, where 
can we make a difference? How will we go about that? The choices are: 
community education about an issue; advocacy on an issue; study of an issue (a 
traditional study or possibly a concurrence with a position reached by another 
League or the recommendations of a resource committee); an update to a study of 
an issue on which the LWVC already has a position; or any combination of these
—for example, advocacy on one aspect of an issue while another aspect is being 
studied or updated; or a combination of action and community education on the 
same issue. 


This February meeting is about Program planning for the LWVC—for the state 
level League positions and priorities. Please also remember that we need to do 
Program planning for our local positions and priorities, and to make sure that 
members understand how important their voices are in all of these activities. Look 
for more information in the next Voter. If you have some ideas and you’d like to 
be a part of this presentation, we’d be delighted to have your input. 


Our December meeting


Post-Election Meeting

with a little holiday cheer


Three people on Zoom joined 18 live attendees at the League’s December 15 
meeting, held at the old Mendocino schoolhouse, now known as its Community 
Center. The focus of the meeting was “Where Do We Go from Here?” Charlene 
McAllister opened the meeting with a review of League business—the upcoming 

changes to paying League dues 
[see story in this Voter]; the U.S. 
League’s call for members to 
write to the Biden Administration 
to have the Equal Rights 
Amendment published as 
officially in place; its upcoming 
study of the federal judiciary [see 
story also in this Voter]; the local 
League’s need for a new 
Treasurer, new board members, 
public meeting observers, and, 
especially, tech-savvy volunteers; 
and the upcoming League 
Program Planning meeting, slated 
for February 18.


Cindy Plank reviewed the U.S. League’s statement after the election voicing our 
concern for the future of women and minorities, and reminded the group that 
being non-partisan does not prevent the League from taking stands on issues, or 
from speaking up and speaking out to protect democracy. Our League can affiliate 
with many other pro-democracy groups in our community—something in line 
with our past efforts to assist the coastal Latino Coalition to provide college 
scholarships to graduating high school seniors, and help the Mendocino Coast 
Jewish Community’s Justice Group to provide scholarships for local 
naturalization students’ citizenship application fees [see their appeal below]. 
There are many local organizations we can team with on various issues. 
Grassroots Institute is another pro-democracy group to work with, as we have in 
supporting its efforts to boost public participation in the county LCP updates. 
Cindy stressed the dynamic nature of democracy, that it requires the interaction of 
citizens with their elected local officials. “It’s not something we have, it’s 
something we do.” Continued civic engagement is not only possible, but essential.


She invited Hannah Leigh Bull (on Zoom) to report about a recent meeting held to 
strategize ways to protect local immigrants. Hannah Leigh, a member of both 
LWVMC and Latco, reported that a Latino Coalition meeting was planned for 
February, at which know-your-rights information would be distributed, and local 
law enforcement leaders could listen to local residents’ concerns and clarify the 
stances they will be taking in response to federally initiated deportations. 


A discussion of concerns raised by the audience included how to respond to 
people in our community with whom we disagree on issues of concern, and 
specific local topics such as clean drinking water. Bob Cimmiyotti suggested 
examining mis- and dis-information circulated through social media. Cindy 
played a video identifying key strategies for coalition-building, which had been 
recorded by coastal resident, LWVMC member, former Coastal Commission 
Chair, and progressive lobbyist Donne Brownsey. The gathering concluded with a 
social time—sparkling cider and holiday munchies were shared by the physical 
attendees. The League is grateful for the help which Jess Green and Jim Tarbell 
provided in order to hybridize the meeting. Jess used her iPad as a camera to 
make the Zoom connection viewable and hearable, and played the video on the 
big screen monitor. Jim cheerfully loaned his tripod for the camera work. The 
meeting was recorded, so Ms. Brownsey’s precepts and the full discussion may be 
accessed on YouTube.


The Dues, They Are A-Changing

by Cindy Plank


In early 2025, LWV is switching to a new member portal for all Leagues across 
the country. When the system launches, those who have an active membership 
will receive an email to log in to the portal, but you will not be asked to renew 
again until a year after your most recent renewal. You will also be given the 
option to sign up to auto-renew annually, and your membership will last for one 
year after your last renewal. Once you have access to the portal, you will be able 
to update your own information, including contact information.


When it comes time to renew, you will 
receive an email reminder. Dues will 
no longer be a fixed rate but will be 
pay-what-you-can. The recommended 
dues amount for all members across 
the country will be $75, but members 
can pay any amount (min. $20), 
including the current dues rate, which 
for LWV of Mendocino County 
members is $60.


Under the current system, LWV of Mendocino County pays a fixed rate ($60 per 
member) to LWV of California and to LWVUS combined. Under the new system, 
a percentage of dues will go to the local League (20%), the state League (47%) 
and national (33%) League. This means that when you renew, if you would like to 
make an additional contribution directly to LWV of Mendocino County as some 
members choose to do, this will need to be separate from choosing a higher dues 
amount. A higher dues amount benefits the League as a whole and allows LWV to 
offer the option of lower dues to increase our member base, but does not 
exclusively support the local League. Please note that Household memberships 
will no longer be available, although “households” may continue to pay the same 
amount by adjusting how much each individual puts in.


There will still be the option to renew by check for members who don't use the 
internet, but members who are able to access the portal and renew that way are 
encouraged to do so. On a member level, we hope these changes will make 
managing your membership easier. On a League level, this is expected to increase 
membership around the country and increase the League’s ability to empower 
voters and defend democracy. We will keep you informed as we have new and 
relevant information. Thank you for your continuing support of our Mendocino 
County League.


GRI workshop


The Election Process

by Jary Stavely


On December 8, Peter McNamee analyzed the results of the November 
presidential election in a presentation entitled Democracy vs. Corporate Power, as 
part of the continuing Sunday afternoon election workshops held by GRI at the 
Mendocino Community Center. Having earned a Masters degree in public 
administration from Harvard, Peter has also had extensive election experience in 
California. In 1978 he ran the live voter registration operation for then California 
Secretary of State March Fong Eu; he has supervised elections as the Yolo County 
Registrar of Voters; and served as a consultant for the state Fair Political Practices 
Commission. 


To begin with, there is no evidence of significant voter fraud in either 2020 or 
2024. This year, according to exit polls, (as in all recent nationwide elections) a 
relatively small segment of the population determined the outcome. About 1.5% 
of the votes cast separated Harris from Trump. Exit polls showed more white 
Americans turned out for Trump. Harris voters were more often better educated, 
younger and/or people of color. This means that even though pundits talk about 
the winner’s control of both houses of Congress and the White House, there is no 
semblance of a ‘mandate,’ or even of support by a majority of the population. 
Here are the numbers: there are roughly 340 million people in the US; about 75 
million Americans are 17 years of age or younger; that means there are 
approximately 265 million people of voting age in the United States; only about 
155 million Americans voted in the Presidential election; Trump received the 
votes of approximately 77 million of the 265 million voting age Americans or 
around 29%—less than even a third of adult Americans.


Peter posed this question, “Is the election … a symptom of an ideological civil 
war smoldering since our country’s birth?” To which he said that, yes, there has 
been a lack of democracy in our government since the Constitution was put in 
place in 1789. The U.S. has a weak democracy, when you look at who, as well as 
how many people, vote. The two party system stifles alternative choices for 
voters. Originally, only white male landowners were allowed to vote—women 
and people of color were only allowed to vote after hard fought amendments were 
made to the Constitution. The framers of the Constitution were worried about 
providing stability for business and property (including slaves). They were afraid 
of control by the common people (a ’tyranny of the majority’), so they protected 
rural states from being overruled by more populous urban ones by structuring the 
Senate to give each state an equal voice, and by making the Electoral College 
(also weighted toward rural and small states) determine Presidents. George 
Washington became our first ‘elected’ leader with the votes of 6% of the adult 
population, and no American president has ever been elected by a majority of the 
nation’s adult population.


Another aspect of the lack of democracy in the U.S. is how money influences 
elections, especially with the Supreme Court’s longstanding practice of regarding 
corporations as having the rights of people, and the more recent Citizens United 
decision protecting corporate donations as free speech. Wealthy elites and the 
corporations they own use campaign contributions to bias the outcome of 
elections. Over 2 billion dollars was raised and spent in the 2024 presidential 
election, more than one fourth of which was contributed by 6 individuals. Why? 
To influence legislators, and to gain appointments such as those California 
Governor Newsom has made to the Public Utilities Commission of individuals 
sympathetic to P.G.&E. Peter presented a list of what the rich and their 
corporations want from elected officials: deregulation of their businesses—the 
freedom to do what they want without any responsibility for their actions; use of 
government power to gain advantages over their competitors; tax advantages and 
government subsidies for themselves and their businesses; the ability to crush 
labor unions trying to organize workers in their companies; cheap labor and 
materials; access to public lands and resources they can exploit for their own 
profit; use of force to protect private and corporate assets; and freedom to pollute 
and exploit natural resources globally.


Peter proceeded to summarize how he sees this wish list reflected in the incoming 
President’s public comments and the Project 2025 ‘handbook’. This agenda 
includes eliminating corporate regulation and consumer protections; subsidizing 
the wealthy and corporations with taxpayer money, and reducing their taxes; 
gutting government action to address climate change; using the government to 
suppress both voting and its political opposition; reducing the courts’ ability to 
apply the law fairly and without bias; using its power to exploit and oppress 
people of color, to deport immigrants, to deny citizenship to people born in the 
US, to scapegoat minority groups and vulnerable communities; reducing public 
access to unbiased education and undermining the credibility of science; reducing 
access to healthcare and social security; normalizing white supremacy and 
privilege. In his analysis, these goals will be carried out through some basic 
strategies. The new administration will try to define the national narrative to 
benefit the rich and powerful, while undermining or eliminating barriers to the 
concentration of power in the hands of the elite. It will also attempt to divide the 
public into warring special interest factions using racism, sexism, religion, gender 
preference, class, and educational attainment as themes to do so. We are likely to 
see wide use of propaganda to misinform, misdirect and deny the truth.


The presentation concluded with some ideas on how to work for democracy 
during the coming years. Peter suggested that those who believe in democratic 
ideals could educate themselves about immigration sanctuaries, and civil service 
protections, and gather more information about protecting the environment and 
regulating corporations. Opportunities will present themselves to attempt to repeal 
bad laws, and to make courts enforce the rule of law equitably. Reversing the 
Citizens United decision and adopting ranked choice voting so that more public 
officials gain majority support would also make the country more democratic. He 
urged that citizens demand regular updates and action from federal, state and local 
officials to halt and remediate the damage caused by the new administration, 
wealthy elites and rogue businesses, and suggested public meetings to discuss 
with neighbors strategies and actions to remove from government those who work 
against the public good. For a stronger democracy we can work for universal 
voter suffrage and greater voter participation in elections—having all 265 million 
adults participate is a worthy goal. Other ways to be positive are to require 
government and corporate transparency, and to support local B-Corporations and 
other companies engaging in a clean/green sustainable socially responsible 
economy for the common good. “No one is too young, old, busy, or anything to 
support democracy!”


The workshop slide presentation, with Peter’s explanatory notes, can be found 
near the bottom of the “Elections ’24” page of the GRI website.  


Another session in the series, focussing on Project 2025, was held on January 5. 
Jade Tippett began with an explanation of “neoliberalism”: what it is, its history in 
America since the New Deal, and why it is antithetical to democracy. Then 
Michael St. John gave an overview of the actual policies proposed by the next 
administration’s allies in the document Project 2025. A recording should appear 
online soon.


Succeeding workshops in this series are scheduled for January 19 and February 2 
and 16.


Local News

Keeping Up with Friends

Cindy Plank reports that former League board member 
and Co-President Nancy Kleiber has joined the Diablo 
Valley League, from which she shared news of their 
post-election meeting. Cindy will be glad to share 
contact details for those who wish to get in touch.


LCP Update Review Coming Up

The next GRI-hosted bi-monthly review of the various Local Coastal Plan 
Updates being conducted in the county is scheduled for Thursday, January16, at 3 
PM on Zoom (the passcode is 151058). All coastal residents are encouraged to 
join, listen to what has happened over the past two months, ask penetrating 
questions, and give our county and city officials feedback and guidance.


January Actions

Civic actions are in the planning stage for Saturday, January 18 (as a sister action 
to the People’s March in Washington, DC) and Monday, January 20 (Inauguration 
Day / Martin Luther King Day). Neither LWVUS nor the California League is 
taking an official part in the People’s March, but members are always encouraged 
to “stand up and speak out.” Watch your email for updated information.


Environmental Updates

A recent message from Climate Action Mendocino has several items of 
environmental news of interest to Voter readers. For more information contact 
Eileen Mitro  (climateactionmendocino@gmail.com).


• The Montana Supreme Court in a 6-1 decision upheld a district court ruling 
affirming that youth plaintiffs have a "fundamental constitutional right to a 
clean and healthful environment" and revoked two Montana statutes. Here is an 
article  with the actual court record attached.


	 Plaintiffs in Held v. Montana with their attorneys. Photo by Blair Miller, Daily Montanan


• The next Mendocino Community Naturalist Class is open for registration. 


• UC's Hopland Research and Extension Center is looking for a person to manage 
operations. An opportunity is now open to manage operations at this beautiful 
5,358 acre University of California owned research, rangeland and education 
facility. Responsibilities include management of land, labor, equipment, 
livestock and facilities for research. UC ANR is an equal opportunity provider 
and employer. Click here for further information and applications.


Climate Action in Local Schools

Starting with food waste


by Charlene McAllister & Cindy Plank


On December 17 Annabell Guinan (a 12th grade student) presented an 
"Environmental and Climate Action in Schools Resolution" to the Mendocino 
Unified School District Board of Trustees. After discussion, the resolution was 
unanimously adopted. Annabell is a member of the Mendocino County League 
Board of Directors, and serves as League Secretary.  


This is the resolution introduction:


The prioritization of environmental and climate action in schools is 
essential for the success of our students, both as members of their 
communities and citizens of the world. As the impacts of the 
environmental and climate crises accelerate, humanity has been forced 
to redefine how we live on this planet. Children and youth are more 
susceptible to adverse health effects from environmental hazards and 
will be burdened with greater impacts as climate change worsens 
throughout their lives. Schools are increasingly called to prioritize 
environmental and climate action. Through this resolution, our school 
community seeks to advance progress toward becoming a hub for 
sustainability and climate resilience through more efficient ways of 
recycling and introducing sufficient composting—therefore limiting 
our school waste and providing access to safe and healthy spaces for 
children, youth, and adults to learn and play.


Annabell’s presentation was well done, and we congratulate her success in this 
endeavor! The full resolution may be found on the MUSD website.


A timely opportunity …


Citizen Scholarship Project  

needs new funding


by Donna Medley, for the Mendocino Coast Jewish Community Justice Group


Eight years ago, the Mendocino Coast Jewish Community Justice Group created 
the Citizen Scholarship Project to help local immigrants get through the costly 
and challenging process of becoming U.S. citizens. Our scholars are here legally, 
but they are not yet citizens. To finish the process, they must pass a citizenship 
test, successfully complete an interview by the US Citizenship and Immigration 
Services, and pay an application fee.


The fee for each application is $750. The first year of our project we hoped to 
raise funds for ten scholarships. We didn’t make our goal—we exceeded it! Each 
succeeding year, we’ve continued to support the hard work and persistent efforts 
of our local citizenship scholars, thanks to donors like you.


After eight years, the fund is exhausted. It has awarded over 65 scholarships. The 
success of past funding is reflected in the results. Every one of our scholarship 
recipients passed the test and became citizens.


We know what challenges our scholars have faced on the road to citizenship, but 
we don’t know what difficulties might lie ahead for new applicants in 2025. We 
do know a tried-and-true way to overcome some of the known obstacles. Without 
replenishing the fund, we will not be able to continue to help overcome barriers.


Will you join the MCJC Board of Directors in supporting the work of the 
Citizenship Scholarship Project? Every dollar goes directly to our neighbors who 
have requested our help. Donations may be sent to: MCJC, PO Box 291, Little 
River, CA 95456. Please note “CS Project” on your check.


With love and gratitude, we thank you for acting locally, being an ally, and 
making a difference.


Quarter Honors Ida B. Wells
The image of Ida B. Wells, investigative journalist, suffragist, and 
civil rights activist, appears on a quarter issued by the U.S. Mint on 
January 2 as part of the American Women Quarters Program. From 
the 1890’s Wells courageously investigated, wrote, and published 
about lynching. She was a cofounder of the National Association for 
the Advancement of Colored People (NAACP).


“The way to right wrongs is to turn the light of truth upon them,”

	 	 	 	 	 	  — Ida B. Wells


California Leadership Update
Director change at LWVC

California League Executive Director Stephanie Doute resigned at the end of the 
year. While her replacement is being sought, Helen Hutchinson will serve as  the 
interim administrator. Here is Ms. Doute’s message to members about her 
resignation:


It’s a bittersweet moment for me as I say goodbye to my day-to-day work 
with the League of Women Voters of California, our volunteers, our staff, 
and all of you. My service to the League over the past five years and the 
work we have done together have been some of the most professionally 
and personally satisfying times of my life. You all allowed me to lead with 
you and to be a part of something bigger than myself, working every 
single day to make this world better in big and small ways. Thank you. 


I was recently reading through the LWVC Facebook page and someone 
commented on one of our posts, "I don't want to resist—find better 
language!" And I was reflecting on whether this was actually a matter of 
semantics and finding better language. Because, really, do any of us 
WANT to have to resist? Do we want to live in a world that calls upon us 
again and again to have to dig in and fight for a future that includes 
everyone? My sense is that none of us WANT to have to resist. But that is 
our world. And that is our calling. 


The League was born as a resistance and has always resisted. Resisted a 
world in which women were second class citizens. Resisted a government 
where power was held only by white men and in which women could not 
vote. Resisted a world in which democracy was held for only the chosen 
few to dominate the many. Resisted a world where women did not have 
control of their bodies, their healthcare. Resisted a society in which 
politicians can guarantee their reelection through gerrymandering. 
Resisted the notion that public officials and public policy should be able to 
be bought by dark money influences. Resisted a world that restricts human 
rights just because people are different.  


And so, like it or not, we are a product of resistance. We are resistance. 


History and human nature tell us that our resistance will not end now. Or 
anytime in the near future. The League must continue to fight for the 
things it values - for our democracy, for climate, for justice, for human 
rights and all of the places that the League is needed to keep resisting 
regression and keep fighting for a better future.


No matter where I am or what work I am doing, I will always personally 
stand shoulder to shoulder with League members and collaborators in 
forging forward a better and more inclusive democracy and way of life for 
all people who live here. Your work has mattered for over 100 years and it 
matters now. Resist forward, friends. And thank you for allowing me to 
have been a small part of history with you.


Onward,


Stephanie Doute


And here is the announcement of her temporary replacement:


The League of Women Voters of California (LWVC) is pleased to announce the 
appointment of Helen Hutchison as Interim Executive Director. Hutchison, a 
longtime League leader and dedicated advocate for democracy, will guide the 
organization as it begins the search for its next permanent executive director. 
Hutchison brings a wealth of experience and extensive knowledge to this role. As 
a life member of the League with over 50 years of service, she has demonstrated 
an unwavering commitment to empowering voters and defending democracy. 
Hutchison has served on the LWVC Board of Directors, held the role of Board 
President, and previously stepped in as Interim Executive Director, ensuring 
stability and continuity during transitional periods. 


“Helen’s deep roots in the League and her unparalleled passion for our mission 
make her the ideal choice to lead us during this important time,” said Chris 
Carson, Board President of the League of Women Voters of California. “Her 
steady leadership and proven ability to navigate transitions will ensure that the 
League remains focused on its work to protect our democracy and Californians 
through the challenging times we are living.”


As Interim Executive Director, Hutchison will oversee the League’s ongoing 
efforts to address key challenges facing California, and engage communities 
across the state in strengthening democracy. “I’m honored to step into this role 
once again and to support the incredible work of our staff, volunteers, and 
community partners,” said Hutchison. “The League has always been a force for 
positive change, and I am committed to maintaining our momentum as we prepare 
for the next chapter of leadership at the LWVC.”


A comprehensive search for the next Executive Director of the League of Women 
Voters of California will commence in the new year. The Board of Directors is 
committed to finding a leader who will continue to advance the League’s mission 
of empowering voters and defending democracy.


LWVUS statement:


Attack on the Capitol

On January 6, the League of Women Voters of the United States President Dianna 
Wynn and CEO Celina Stewart issued the following joint statement on the 
anniversary of the January 6 attack on the US Capitol:


“On the four-year anniversary of the events of January 6, 2021, we must 
remember the lessons of our past and commit to a better future for our democracy. 
The actions that took place at the US Capitol Building—the home of the 
legislative branch of our government— left a lasting imprint on our collective 
consciousness, reinforcing our mission to protect our freedoms, safeguard our 
elections, and promote peaceful transfers of power. We learned most of all, the 
sacredness of preserving democracy.


“The events of January 2021 threatened the foundation of our democracy and the 
principles that the United States was built upon. As we move forward, 
policymakers and voters must work to strengthen our institutions, uphold the rule 
of law, and ensure our leaders remain accountable to the US Constitution.  


In the four years since that historic moment in our nation’s history, we have seen 
communities join together to rebuild and heal what was fractured. This renewed 
commitment demonstrates that our democracy is a privilege that we must invest in 
daily.


“On this anniversary, let us dedicate ourselves to these tenets. Together, we can 
build—and vote for—a just, unified future where the ideals of our democracy are 
preserved in the United States of America for generations to come.” 


From the National Desk
Federal Judiciary Study

The U.S. League has embarked on a a study on the federal judiciary. The 
Mendocino League will schedule a meeting soon to provide input to this 
nationwide project. Those who are especially interested may wish to find out 
more ahead of our local meeting by visiting the study website where there are 
links for viewing the kickoff webinar recording and slide show presentation, plus 
additional resources such as the study scope, timeline, and research materials.


Impact on Issues

Ever wonder whether the U.S. League has studied or has a position on a local 
problem? An updated guide called Impact on Issues 2024-2026 states all our 
national positions and gives guidance for using them. It is available online or as a 
paperback.


ERA

Last month, LWV joined over 140 organizations to demand President Biden 
instruct the US Archivist to publish the Equal Rights Amendment. Read our 
statement and send a message to the President.


Voter Access

A court in Kansas agreed to permanently stop enforcing a law that undermines the 
work of voter registration groups like the League. This decision comes after LWV 
Kansas filed a lawsuit in 2021 in partnership with other.organizations to challenge 
the law. Read about the win. 





                             LWV info





links

Links

Transportation meeting: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88668704998?

pwd=QVIraHVmaXBSSkljamNERGNMWW5qdz09


Coalition-building: https://youtu.be/bnj1dd_Oj58


Election process: https://www.grassroots-institute.org/courses/elections2024


Next LCP update: https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84670348735?pwd=ObvbFVoVzaa51lRtIzc0f2oOEuOVWC.1 
(passcode 151058)


Youth climate suit: https://dailymontanan.com/2024/12/18/montana-supreme-court-affirms-decision-in-
held-historic-youth-climate-case/


Naturalist class: https://bit.ly/CalNat2025


Hopland position: https://ucanr.edu/About/Jobs/?jobnum=2921


Environmental action in schools: https://www.mendocinousd.org/files/user/1/file/Item%2010_3.pdf)


Judiciary study: https://www.lwv.org/league-management/advocacy-litigation/2024-2025-federal-judiciary-
study-process-committee-and


Impact on issues: https://www.lwv.org/impact-issues


Publish the ERA: https://default.salsalabs.org/Tbc8041db-c84e-4bf1-98dd-
fce91a7ca852/34be5bff-59c8-45df-bf3a-672b9216f0c7


Kansas voting rights: https://default.salsalabs.org/T8d115438-85c1-40dc-b057-
e33bd54e8190/34be5bff-59c8-45df-bf3a-672b9216f0c7
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Calendar

January 16 (Thursday)	 3 PM	 Zoom

  GRI LCP process update

January 18 (Saturday)

  National People’s March

January 19 (Sunday) 	   3 - 5 PM Mendocino CC and Zoom

  GRI Democracy workshop

January 21 (Tuesday)		 5:30 PM	 Zoom

  Member meeting: Transportation

February 2 (Sunday) 	  3 - 5 PM   Mendocino CC and Zoom

  GRI Democracy workshop

February 14 (Friday) 	 

 Valentine’s Day; League birthday

February 16 (Sunday) 3 - 5 PM   Mendocino CC and Zoom

  GRI Democracy workshop

February 18 (Tuesday) 	 6:00	 Zoom

  Member meeting: Program Planning for ’25-‘27


The public is welcome at these events.  Please invite your 
friends and neighbors.	

                 Contact LWVMC

By mail:  P.O. Box 1128, Fort Bragg CA 95437


By email:  voter@mcn.org	 Message phone: (707) 937-4952


Our website:  lwvmendo.org


Our Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/LWVMendo1


LWV Mission Statement

The League of Women Voters, a non-partisan political organization,


encourages informed and active participation in government, 

strives to increase understanding


of major public policy issues, and influences public policy


Land Acknowledgement

The League of Women Voters of Mendocino County wishes to honor the land we are on 
and its native peoples. We want to offer recognition and respect; to counter the “doctrine of 
discovery” with the true story of the people who were already here; to support larger truth-
telling and reconciliation efforts; and to remind ourselves that colonization is still 
happening. We acknowledge that the land where we live and work is un-ceded territory of 
indigenous peoples since time began.  We are surrounded by the traditional, ancestral 
territory and current homeland of many indigenous nations.

Zoom 


from home




Tuesday


March 19


6:00 pm


CLICK 

HERE 
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League Members:


 Have you renewed for 2024–25?
If not, please remember to mail your dues renewal right away!

This will simplify our roster maintenance and accounting.


Mail payment ($60 individual, $90 household) to: 

      LWVMC, P.O. Box 1128, Fort Bragg, CA  95437
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From Jary Stavely < jst avely@m cn.org>
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